Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

Meeting Minutes

September 17, 2007
	Present:
	Kim Humphrey, Mary Chris Bulger, Cullen Ryan, Kate Brix,  Arthur Clum, Len Gulino, Gil Moreno, Marie Taplin, Karen Johnson, Betsy Mahoney, Mary Scammon, Brenda Perry, Sue Murphy

	Welcome & Introductions:
	Cullen Ryan outlined the agenda and discussed the purpose of the meeting. 
Mary Chris Bulger agreed to take the minutes.  

Accepted minutes from July 2007 meeting.

	Section 21 & 29 Waivers
Including

Rate Structure for Service providers
	“Emergency Rules” were passed in June 2007 regarding Section 21, The Comprehensive Waiver.  Section 29, the Community Support Waiver, will be in place December 30, 2007.

Housing is not included in either waiver in the future, though it had been waived through in the past.  The federal government is inhibiting funds for this; states are forced to take over to meet the need, and have no direct billed Medicaid funds to cover this.

Discussion at the meeting centered on WHAT the waivers mean and IF they be changed if parents pressure DHHS and the legislature. Arthur Clum echoed Brian Scanlon’s comments from the July meeting that “if parents take the lead, change can be made”.  
To learn more about these waivers and how they affect your child or an individual you serve, attend one of the following meetings:

Dates:   October 4, 2007   10-11:30    DHHS offices 175 Lancaster Street, Portland
             October 25, 2007  3:30 – 5:00    Same location
Information on Section 29 waiver:
http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/OACPDS/DS/supports-waiver/home.html

Additional new rules:

http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/bms/rules/provider_rules_policies.htm
http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/bms/rules/prov_recently_adopted.shtml
You will also find under each new rule a link to questions and responses generated at several informal meetings that were held on the emergency rules.


	Brian Scanlon presentation and follow up discussion  

RE:  Focus of

Coalition
	Brian Scanlon, DHHS Region I MR Team Leader attended the July 2007 Coalition meeting.  A summary was provided in the Meeting notes for July 2007.
Items from Brian’s discussion that interested the group at today’s meeting were:

1. Separate housing from services as housing is not part of the waivers

2. Housing needs to be a primary focus for our group.

3. DHHS currently prefers Shared Living Model (SLO), essentially Adult Foster care model and that two-person group homes are the most costly.

A brief discussion occurred around Brian’s recommendation for the Coalition to focus on Housing.  This lead to the discussion of the upcoming meetings DHHS is holding regarding MSHA (Maine State Housing Authority), the HOME fund and supportive housing.  These meetings are a direct result of the successful letter writing campaign by our Coalition to the governor, legislature and MSHA.

See below.



	DHHS / Maine Housing presentation 
RE:  Service funding issues & Supportive Housing
	A letter was sent to parents notifying them of a series of meetings to be held in September and October of 2007.  The letter states “MaineHousing and DHHS want to share with you the current service funding issues and get your input on ways that we can stretch these dollars to provide supportive housing.”

All meetings are held from   5 – 7:00 PM

Portland   Sept 18   161 Marginal Way
Bangor     Sept 20   176 Hogan Road

Biddeford  Sept 25   208 Graham Street

Rockland   Oct 9   91 Camden Street – Conference room A

Lewiston    Oct 15   200 Main Street – Conf Rooms a & B

A meeting was held in Augusta on September 11th.  Brenda Perry reported on that meeting.

10 people attended.  Discussion was casual.  
State personnel were looking for input on what types of housing parents are looking for. 
Brenda recommended parents be specific about what they want for THEIR child – knowing there is not just one model and that more parents need to show up at upcoming meetings.

MSHA will accept “walk-in” projects as well as responses to RFP’s they put out to the community.

Group discussion included a request on the effort of all at the meeting to encourage other parents to attend the upcoming meetings, to bring their children to the meeting and to “tell their story” – describing where the parent would like to see their child living, i.e., in the community they grew up in, in a home with several peers, in an apartment in a building where other people with disabilities are living and sharing support, etc.

Cullen to send an email, ASAP, to the Coalition email list regarding the importance of attending the above stated meetings.



	New Commissioner to MaineHousing:
	Betsy Mahoney announced that she has been appointed and approved pending Senate confirmation for a position as a Commissioner (one of 9) at Maine State Housing Authority.  She invites you to contact her with your concerns and intends to continue to be a participant in the Coalition.  Congratulations, Betsy!

	Next Meeting:
	Monday, October 15, at the Avesta Housing conference room, 12:00 – 2:00 PM.

- 307 Cumberland Avenue, (downstairs from Community Housing of Maine) Portland.

Future meetings:  November 19 and December 10 – same time, same place.



	
	

	
	Minutes prepared by Mary Chris Bulger. mcbulger@maine.rr.com


	
	

	
	

	
	


